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House System 

Each child is in a house and earns house 

points for their house. House points can be 

awarded for tidying up, brilliant behavior, 

helping friends and generally being awesome! 

New house captains and deputies are starting 

to campaign in the next coming weeks and 

then children will vote for their house captain. 

Look out for our new Fusion House captains. 

Look out to see which is the winning house is 

term.   

 

 

Our topic is ‘Around the world’ and 

as it is such a big topic and the 

children have so many ideas, we 

have decided to continue for the 

whole academic year. We would 

love it if you are able to give up 

some of your time and come into a 

session (half hour or so) and come 

in to talk to the children about your 

experiences of holidays in a 

particular country or a country you 

are from. The children love having 

visitors in, listening to them and 

asking questions. If this is 

something you would like to do or 

know of anyone that would like to 

volunteer, (they do not have to be 

a parent), then please get in touch 

with Abby and we can arrange a 

day and time that suits you, we are 

very flexible and any siblings are 

more than welcome.  

We are also trying to create a 

‘topic table’ for the children to 

have a look at and explore. If you 

have any pictures, props or 

artefacts from a range of countries 

that we could borrow that link to 

our new topic, we would be very 

grateful. THANK YOU! 
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ATTENTION 

It is essential that you inform us by text, phone 

or email if your child/ren will not be attending 

club, as this is a requirement of our 

Safeguarding Procedure. This may be due to 

open classrooms, going to friends for tea or 

illness. We would advise that when you inform 

the school, you also need to send us a 

message too. On collection if your child/ren is 

not present, we will have to phone you to 

establish their whereabouts. Please see our 

website for Fusion’s ‘Late, Uncollected and 

Missing Child Policy’.  
 

Emergency Contact Details 

PLEASE make sure you let us know if any of your personal details change or circumstances change. It is 

crucial that we can get in touch with you in case of an emergency. 

Keeping in touch 
There are lots of ways 

for us to keep in 

touch: 

Parent’s diary: 

Located on parents 

table, please feel free 

to print in this. 

Website: 

See below  

Facebook: 

Search for Fusion 

Childcare Services 

 

By phone:  

Abby Wilkins 

07796000413 

Tracy Wilkins: 

07879811927 

 

E-mail: 

admin@fusionchildca

reservices.co.uk 

 

In person!  

We will always make 

time to speak to you. 

at club!  

 

 

Southdown Play Areas Working Group 

(SPAWG) 

We are delighted to announce that we 

have raised a grand total of £400 for 

SPAWG from our smartie good deed 

challenge, This is an enormous amount and 

will hugely benefit the children in the future. 

 

 

WELCOME! A new school year is upon us 

already and we hope you have all 

settled in well and enjoying your new 

classes. We are welcoming lots of new 

children and parents this year and we 

hope you will all feel very much a part of 

the Fusion Family.  

We are also very happy to welcome two 

new members of staff, Dan and Carol to 

the team. Make sure you say hello.  

Signing your child out at After School Club 

It is essential that you sign your child out when you 

collect them from After School Club. It is part of our 

Safeguarding Policy that you sign your child out so 

we maintain accurate records for Health and Safety 

and Safeguarding. Failure to sign your child out will 

result in additional late fee charges. 

Fusion Child Council and Child Newsletter.  

We are really excited to inform you that we have 

set up a Fusion Child Council. They will meet each 

week to discuss and feedback to staff and we will 

do our very best to implement changes. We have 

also started a children’s monthly newsletter. The 

children will design and produce the newsletter for 

their peers to read.   

 


